MINUTES OF THE SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

HELD Friday 13th December 2024
Present:
Mrs Birmingham- Headteacher, 
Mrs Henderson-Pupil Support Manager
 Ronin Mercer-Andersen Housecaptain
Michael Galligan –Nightingale Housecaptain

Lexi-May Miles- Stephenson Housecaptain 
Y6 Councillor- Lili Gluz

Y5 Councillors-Aida Ryan
Y4 Councillors- Sue Kotelnikova
Y3 Councillors- Aron Sorol
Pupil Parliament members- Kinga Nolbert and Daniel Lemaire

 Mrs Hall started the meeting by reading the school prayer.
	
	Discussion
	Key Points for Action

	1.
	Apologies for absence
	Zak and Aiden

	2.
	Petition for closure-Nye Bevan pool

	Mrs Birmingham had emailed local MP and council following the previous meeting with school council and the letter they wrote, against the closure of the local pool-Nye Bevan.
She received 2 responses- 1 from Ashley Dalton MP and 1 from Chris Tormley, Acting Chief Executive of West Lancs Council.

Both thanked school for their well thought pout letter and explained that the decision had not yet been made, but a consultation process had to take place due to the age of the pool and costs involved to run it.

Mrs Birmingham was advised to send her views to the consultation, which she did. She answered a questionnaire on behalf of school and we have to wait and see what decision will be made.

	3.
	Carol Singing
	 Mrs Henderson was happy to announce that school raised over £200 this week with our 2 carol singing events.
One in Tesco, Burscough and the other at the Concourse, Skelmersdale.

Tesco have invited school back next year!

	4.
	Reading buddies
	This was discussed in the previous meeting- to start during social time. Yr 6 to read or do jigsaws/colour in with FSU.

This will be considered in January. 

	5.
	Pool tournament
	Ronin suggested a pool tournament to take place at lunchtimes.
Children to play singularly or in pairs. 

PSM asked children to consider rules of play and whether it would be a knockout tournament or points-based games.

Children to feedback at next meeting.

	6.
	Tennis club
	Daniel suggested Tennis club at lunchtimes- this then prompted children to think about the impact of football on the yard and if there was enough space for the two.

Mrs Birmingham suggested tennis could remain on the playground in spring and football on the school field. 

	7.
	Next school meeting
	7th January- break the rules discussion


